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Plenty of Car Parking areas behind the shops, there will be plenty of space for a traffic separated cycleway on the new  Clanbrassil Street 
The Part 8 design by the County Council consultants for the new Clanbrassil Street claims that it will "better facilitate on-road cycling". We in the Dundalk Cycling Alliance believe however that this offering for cyclists is wholly inadequate and falls short of what is urgently needed. 

Instead of asking cyclists to cycle on the busy street, we believe that a traffic protected cycle way should be provided instead and that cyclists and pedestrians should likewise be separated. We recommend that there be barriers that separate cars, cyclists and pedestrians from each other. The evidence is now irrefutable that where cycle ways are well designed, safe and protected from nearby cars; that the numbers of people cycling starts to increase. 
The consultant's design offers only that cyclists will continue to ride on the road and mix with slower moving cars; but there is surely no significant progress in this. Inexperienced and novice cyclists going to the Coláiste Rís School for example will still not be at ease or feel safe. We are also concerned that such cyclists might even start to cycle on the wide footpaths. Some pedestrians are likely to get a fright by thoughtless cyclists passing so near to them and we are of the view that they will be right to complain. Throughout the Netherlands and Denmark when they design to "better facilitate cycling"; they provide proper safety and separation for people and all modes of transport. The proposed new Clanbrassil Street design therefore falls short in this regard. 

It has been said to us that there is simply no space in Clanbrassil Street for a separated cycleway. We disagree.  Our view is that 80% of the length of the street is easily wide enough to have a safe cycleway with car parking; as well as a wide footpath. There is a short narrow section of the street and this is indeed narrow. We recommend that 12 parking spaces will have to go. There are however two large car parks nearby; Mc Evoy’s and Boyd’s. Mc Envoy’s Car Park for example has up to 50 empty parking spaces most of the time. These are both located near to this narrow section of the Street and the vast majority of shoppers already use these large car parks anyway. With so much unused parking capacity in the nearby car parks it will have no negative impact on traders by the absence of front door on-street parking. 
Earl Street is an example where shops still continue to do business even though there are no nearby large car parks or any on-street car parking. The pedestrian and cycling friendly car-free street is a very pleasant place for shoppers. We therefore believe that there will be no negative impact on the traders in Clanbrassil Street by the loss of a dozen on-street car parking spaces 
We believe that long term public health, well being, environmental and climate change concerns should be given priority consideration in this new Clanbrassil Street design so that the traffic separated cycle way should be provided. We therefore ask the public to make submissions in support of the safe cycleways.  
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